


The 20th Meeting of the Board of Directors of East of

Scotland Public House Limited  [trading as The Prestoungrange Gothenburg] was held in the Courts at

The Prestoungrange Gothenburg on February 28th 2006
Present:
Much Hon. Baron of Prestoungrange [Chair]



Much Hon. Baron of Dolphinstoun*


Lady Prestoungrange



Mathew Wills Yr of Prestoungrange



Sylvia Burgess [Secretary]


Adele Conn [Montjoye]



Steven Cross



Lynn Drummond



Chantal Graham



Anthony Gillingham



Andrew Laurie



Anne Taylor [CEO]

The Chairman drew a line under the matters discussed privately amongst the senior management team prior to the meeting, but indicated that a zero tolerance policy will be pursued in future. He also emphasised that staff must at all times be on the look out for any use of drugs on the premises and to ensure that any such behaviour is immediately reported and dealt with.

1.
Minutes of the 19th Meeting of the Directors held on January 27th 2006 at The Prestoungrange Gothenburg 

Agreed:

1.1
That these were a correct record.

2.


Matters Arising




‘New’ Planning Consents for Car Parking at 229B et al 

& the Removal of ‘Old’ Condition # 16

Reported:

2.1
(Minute 06/19/2.1)
That no formal response had been 




received in respect of either Applications but there had been 




continuing meaningless paperwork delays from East Lothian 



Planning Officers. 
Agreed:

2.1[a]
That in response to a suggestion of an additional porch 




at the south of the premises to avoid noise nuisance and 




possible odour nuisance a robust response should be sent 




indicating that no reasonable risk assessment could identify any 




such potential.




2.1[b]
That if the Planning Committee has real concerns in 




respect of noise and odour nuisance that a 12 months 




probationary period be sought.




2.1[c]
That in the absence of such agreements, an appeal be 




lodged with the Minister at the Scottish Executive.




Spring Cleaning/ Snagging/ New Bar Pipes

Reported:

2.2
(Minute 06/19/2.3)
That Spring Cleaning had 




proceeded satisfactorily although the installation for new beer 



pipes had not proved possible.
Confirmed:

2.2
That the bankers remained adamant that proper 



Maintenance of the high standards of the fabric at the 



Prestoungrange must never be put in jeopardy, and to this end 



are still insistent that a Foreman Cleaner must be employed as 



soon as possible with comprehensive responsibility on report to 



the CEO – this matter having been reinforced by the successes 




achieved with recent CAMRA Awards and the forward order 




bookings for conferences.



No Smoking from March 26th 2006



2.3
[Minute 06/19/8]
That all arrangements were in 




place to implement the Scottish Executive’s policies and that 




the occasion would also see the introduction of the new menus 




and wider spread of price choices as already successfully 




offered for wines.




Goth Outdoors Progress

Reported:

2.4
[Minute 06/19/3]
That the company was ready and 




sufficiently resourced centrally to submit to win tenders to 




manage both the Brunton Hall’s restaurant and the Pennypit 




Sports Club facilities as soon as the Tender documents are 




received.

Confirmed:

2.4
That these opportunities are strategically significant 




both for the commercial success of East of Scotland as a social 




enterprise and as a Gothenburg Principles contributor to the 




arts.
3. Management Accountants for January 2006 & February  Outlook
Received:

3.1
The Management Accounts for January 2006 showing 




sales of £29,783 [budget £20,050] [2005 c/p £17,525].
Noted:


3.1
That the gross margin on Drinks at 63% [2005 c/p 




45.1%] was most satisfying and reflected the successful 




negotiations with Scottish Courage [and on budget].
3.2 That the gross margin on Food at 60.2% [budget 67%] 

and 2005 c/p 73.7%, was most likely a reflection of stock taking cycles and that a three months rolling average was likely to be a fairer way to assess performances.

3.3
That above budget maintenance and promotion costs to 




celebrate the CAMRA Awards via Brushstrokes meant that 




January overall profit was exactly on budget.

Agreed:

3.1
That the senior managers must continue to look for 




gross margin improvements both by upward spreading of price 




choices and by continuous review of suppliers without 




jeopardising quality.

Noted:
3.4
That February’s draft trading reports indicated that at February 26th we had achieved the full month’s budget reaching 

£26,712 and that trading was likely to be 15% above 2005 [£23,331].
4.


Rolling 3 Months Sales Plans & January/ February Reports
Reported:

4.1
By Adele Conn and Anne Taylor, that steady progress is 




being achieved with particular focus on conference bookings 




potential; and that the Conference pack had been revised.

4.2
That tenders at Brunton hall and the Pennypit Centre appear to be imminent and potentially synchronous. 
4.3 That the 2006 Burns’ Week activities had not been the

success hoped for and that plans and performer bookings have already been tentatively made for 2007 including poetry readings, theatre, music, Ceilidh and the traditional supper; this being the only proactive event available for January.

Agreed:

4.1
That the Burns’ dates concerned should be entered in 




the calendar immediately, and the activities advertised before 




Christmas 2006.

Reported:

4.4
That it was not yet clear whether Special Nights on
Saturday was the optimum night for them, and this was under 
close review.

Confirmed:

4.1
That the plan to achieve 1000 GothMembers by end 




2006 will now be tabled at the next meeting at end March by 




Chantal Graham with support from Adele Conn; including a 




web-based encouragement to sign up.

4.2 That plans for the Battle Week and Witches Week were 

proceeding well.

4.3 That staff training in the frontline, to be reported on in late March,  must address:

· All customers not presenting a GothCard must be formally advised that they should consider one;

· All front line staff must deliberately discuss the coming events with customers  and the details to be included each week on the GothPoints roll over details given with each bill.

5.


Events Analyses: Past and Future
Reported:

5.1
By  Steven Cross and Adele Conn that Events are

increasing well above 2005 levels [2169 guests]; and that the 
trend can be expected to continue throughout the year now that 
credibility is firmly established –to March 24th  Conferences are 

10 [2005 c/p 5] and Dinners 12 [2005 c/p 3]

6.
WebSite Developments and eBrushstrokes
Reported:

6.1
That the transfer of the server from BisWeb to 




Richard White/ Rob Jarvis is now complete and in the coming

two months new pages and ASPs will be available as 

requisitioned.
Confirmed:

6.1
That the policy for Brushstrokes is that it shall 

electronic and that details of activities at the Prestoungrange 

Gothenburg shall be communicated through the media, to 

customers face to face and through emailing to GothMembers.
7.                                 21st Meeting of the Directors
Confirmed:

7.1
That the forthcoming meetings of the directors at which 




formal reporting will take place on March 30th/ 31st 2006. 
